
 

 
 
Welcome to our latest Newsletter…..! 
 
The aim of the newsletter is to keep everyone within the Parish, whatever the main focus of their interests, 
up to date with all our current and future projects. It is a while since our last Newsletter, and we hope you 
find the enclosed information useful as a valued resident of our community.  
Since our last Newsletter, unfortunately we received the resignation of Councillor Warriner, and therefore 
would like to take this opportunity to thank Alex for all her hard work and support given over to the Parish 
Council and the wider community. 
We would also like to mention the election of our newest councillor, Ruth Phillips, offer her our warmest 
welcome to the team, and look forward to many years of helping to positively shape our community. Ruth 
comes with a wealth of experience, and endless enthusiasm which can already be seen in her contributions 
to the new website and our evolving plans and policy for future Biodiversity. 

 

Our main news is that Lockton Parish Council has a new website!!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We hope you find the website easier to navigate and a place for all residents of the parish to see the latest 
news, meeting information, and local events, including links to essential services provided by the North 
Yorkshire Council. This is still a ‘work in progress’ so we welcome feedback and suggestions. 
*special thanks to Mike Newill of Lockton for the Homepage photo*  
 
The new website address is: https://lockton-pc.gov.uk/ 
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Latest News on Biodiversity 
 
Holly Ramsden, project lead for a new biodiversity initiative at NYMNPA called Grubs Up, has been invited 
to the village to talk about the scheme and what resources and advice are available to residents.  The 
meeting should take place early in 2025 and will cover topics such as roadside improvement, species-rich 
grassland creation or enhancement and pond/scrape/wetland creation.  Look out for more details on the 
website in the next few weeks. Holly will be attending the Parish Council meeting as a guest on the 02 
December, therefore please feel free to come along to learn more about the plans from the Parks. 
 
Street Lighting 
You may have noticed the swapping out of the old street lights in Lockton village, and being replaced with 
the new more modern and efficient authority wide lighting. This work will continue over the coming months 
until complete. If you have any concerns or questions, please do not hesitate to ask the Council. There is 
now a ‘Contact Us’ facility on our new website. 
 
Lockton Remembered 
The late Ruth Strong, resident & avid local historian, produced a fascinating book on the Lockton area, and 
her family are working on republishing this, to include a launch. Details are attached to the Newsletter. 
 
Forthcoming Events in 2024… 
St Giles Church, Lockton 
Friday December 20th                  Carol Service     LLs Bells will play from 6.30pm with the carol service starting 
at 7.00pm. This will be followed by mince pies and mulled wine. 
Tuesday December 24th              Christmas Eve Communion starting at 6.15pm. 
 Lockton Village Hall 
Saturday October 26th                 Sue’s Quiz Night starting at 7.30pm. There will be refreshments provided. 
Saturday November 23rd             Ceilidh Evening (Barn Dance) with the Well Dressed Band starting at 
7.30pm. This is a faith supper 
  

The next Parish Council meeting will take place at 7.00pm on Monday 02 December, 2024 at Lockton 
Village Hall. Everyone is welcome!  

We look forward to seeing you there!! 
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